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A meeting of the Town of Avon was held on Thursday, September 26, 2024, at 6:00 P.M. at the 
Avon Town Hall, 23 Genesee Street, Avon, New York 14414.   

PRESENT: Supervisor David LeFeber, Deputy Supervisor Thomas Mairs, Councilmen Paul 
Drozdziel, Councilmen Malachy Coyne, Councilmen James Harrington.

OTHERS: Attorney James Campbell, Dave Willard MRB Group Engineer, Brian Glise Code 
Enforcement Officer, Diana Farrell, Town Clerk

ABSENT: Tom Crye, Highway/Water Supervisor 

VISITORS:  Collin Hayes, Dan Cochrane, Kitty Bressington, Josh Bruckel, Peter Bruckel, Cindy 
Kellen

Supervisor David LeFeber called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. and led those in attendance in 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

VISITOR COMMENTS:  Supervisor David LeFeber asked if there were any visitor comments 
and there were none.

DISCUSSION:    Josh & Peter Bruckel were present and discussed activity occurring on their 
property at exit 9.  They accepted concrete debris from the construction activities on route 390.  
A pile of concrete debris was located on property adjacent to the Bruckel property.  They started 
constructing a road on their property which is in a PDD without notifying the Town Code 
Department.  They came into the Board to discuss the violation given to them by the Code 
officer.  To address the violation The Bruckel’s need to: 1-store the material in approved 
conditions; 2-move forward with a sub-division application to the Town; 3-need to have site plan 
amendment approval.  

The Bruckel’s have agreed to move the concrete onto their own property.  The material will be 
out of sight and some holes will be dug to store the concrete.  At the time the concrete is moved, 
it will be crushed.  The Board discussed the hours of operation for moving and crushing the 
concrete.  The Bruckel’s talked about using the debris to continue road construction and possibly 
use in certain lots that will be subdivided.  It was asked if the road will be dedicated to the Town 
to be maintained.  They answered no.  Any road dedicated to the Town must meet our design 
criteria.  Further discussion occurred about details of the sub-division.  The board took the 
following action:  
Councilmen Harrington will abstain due to a conflict of interest of a family member that works 
for The Bruckel’s.

RESOLUTION #149 DIRECTED ATTORNEY CAMPBELL TO DRAFT A 
RESOLUTION SUMMARIZING THE CONDITIONS AND STEPS NEEDED TO BRING 
THE BRUCKEL’S INTO COMPLIANCE  

On motion of Deputy Supervisor Mairs seconded by Supervisor LeFeber the following resolution 
was ADOPTED AYES 4 ABSTAIN 1 NAYS 0 
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RESOLVE to approve Attorney Campbell to have the document ready for the next 
regular board meeting.  This will contain the steps necessary and the timeline to be 
incompliance.  

Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne- Aye, Councilman 
Harrington - Abstain, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye

 
RESOLUTION #150 APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 12, 
2024

On motion of Councilman Harrington seconded by Councilman Drozdziel the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  

RESOLVE to approve the minutes of September 12, 2024 as presented by e-mail and to 
request they be published on the Town of Avon website at townofavon-ny.org.

Vote of the Board:  Supervisor LeFeber – Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs – Aye, 
Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne - Aye, Councilman Harrington - Aye  

DISCUSSION-ATTORNEY REPORT  
Attorney Campbell was present, and report was given:

 Met last week with Village members & Town Board members regarding IMA (Inter-
Municipal Agreement). Revisions made; sent to Attorney Whiting and he approved them.         

 Polebridge Rd solar, a Bond was given to insure seeding of the drainage area would be 
done by fall.  The work has been done and the Bond is no longer necessary.

 On-going discussions on the Amanda Murphy dog case.  Much of the work to the fence 
has been done, but she is still not incompliance. Court date for September 24th was 
postponed.  Working with her attorney to set up another court date.

 Short-term Rental is still on the list-any thoughts let Jim know 

DISCUSSION- HIGHWAY/WATER REPORT
Highway/Water Superintendent Crye was not present, report was given:

HIGHWAY:

- Parks & cemetarys 
- County mowing 
- Mowback 
- Shop – equipment & shop maintenance
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- T&L took care of Rochester Street cemetery driveway 

WATER:

- Everyday maintenance & sampling

 
DISCUSSION- CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT
Code Enforcement Brian Glise was present, and a report was given.

 Continue to work on Bruckel sub-division. The came to the last Planning & Zoning 
meeting with a conceptual plan

 The Wheat Solar Project has a new contact person Billy Chan. Janet Ward has been the 
person of contact to date.  Was discussion on increased panel size.

DISCUSSION – ENGINEERING REPORT
Dave Willard from MRB was present and report was given.

 Discussed Triphammer water-main options.  Will send to Supervisor LeFeber to 
distribute to Town Board members to review.

 Supervisor LeFeber stated that Village and Town will be having a joint meeting on 
October 10th location will be here at the Avon Town Hall as part of the regular Town 
Board meeting.

DISCUSSION – TOWN CLERK REPORT
Diana Farrell was present, and report was given:

  Foot traffic at the Clerk’s office from September 13, 2024 – September 26, 2024 
approximately ~ 80.  

 DEC sales are slowing down.
 Continue to work on dog licenses, notary, DEC sales, marriage licenses and working on 

records management.

DISCUSSION:  Avon Preservation & Historical Society President, Dan Cochrane discuss the 
use of the 3rd Floor for a meet & greet with the newest local author Caroline “Ruth” Weden.  She 
will be launching her 1st book on Avon history.  The date will be October 27, 2024 from 1pm-
4pm.   Application has been filled out and turned into Kim McDowell.

DISCUSSION:  Supervisor LeFeber has the 2025 Tentative Budget to turn over to the Town 
Clerk for distribution.  This budget will stay under the tax cap by $54,000. The levy will remain 
the same in all funds with only a small increase in the Royal Springs Lighting District.  The rate 
will go down as the total assessed value increased.  We will be making a BAN payment in 
February of $470,000.  This will leave balance of $264,000 for February of 2026.  I have 
included the request for swimming as part of the Town summer recreation program.  We are 
submitting for a grant to supplement the cost of the program.  This budget gives pay raises to our 
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employees as well as maintaining the conditions of our roads and builds reserves for future 
highway equipment purchases.

RESOLUTION #151 2025 TENATIVE BUDGET  

On motion of Councilmen Harrington seconded by Councilman Drozdziel the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 4 NAYS 0  

RESOLVE to give the Town Clerk the Tentative budget for 2025. All board members 
and Department Heads will receive copy.   

Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne- Aye, Councilman 
Harrington - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye

RESOLUTION #152  HIGHWAY INVENTORY ACCEPTED

On motion of Deputy Supervisor Mairs seconded by Councilmen Harrington the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 4 NAYS 0    

RESOLVE to approve that Highway Superintendent has filled his duty to submit the 
Highway inventory of as September 1, 2024.

Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel –Aye, Councilman Coyne- Aye, Councilman 
Harrington - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye
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 RESOLUTION #153 ACCEPT THE CLAIMS

On motion of Councilman Harrington seconded by Councilman Coyne the following resolution 
was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  

RESOLVE to accept for payment Abstract 2024-18 in the following amounts: 

Concerning ABSTRACT of Claims Number 2024-18 including claims as follows: 

General Fund        Amounts totaling $ 43,881.03                          
Highway Fund       Amounts totaling $   8,559.27                       
Water Fund            Amounts totaling $      232.89                      
Cemetery Fund       No Voucher  
Opera Block Capital Improvement No Voucher
Royal Springs Lighting No Voucher
Cross Roads Drainage District No Voucher
Bruckel Drainage District No Voucher
Royal Springs Drainage     No Voucher     
Town of Avon Fire Protection  No Voucher
Rte. 39 Water SW2                 No Voucher

Vote of the Board:  Supervisor LeFeber – Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs – Aye, 
Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne - Aye, Councilman Harrington - Aye  

DISCUSSION:  Avon Village Mayor reached out to Supervisor LeFeber with regards to support 
the Trail Town Program. The Board discussed the program, and they asked for a representative 
of the program to attend a board meeting.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor LeFeber discussed unauthorize personnel at the Town of Avon 
Highway Department interfering with their work.

DISCUSSION: Open position for Brian Glise our Code Enforcement Officer.  We will place ad 
in the Pennysaver, Livingston County Newspaper as well as our website.

OPEN ITEMS TOWN BOARD MEMBERS

Councilman Drozdziel discussed the continued progress of the Comprehensive Plan.  Meeting 
monthly.  Community survey was low. Draft revisions.  Also the award for the 2024 Excellence 
in Historic Preservation Award from the Preservation League of NYS was mentioned. 

VISITOR COMMENTS:   

Cindy Kellen asked about whether Fritz Enterprises contacted the Code Department about 
storage.  She saw an advertisement.
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Dan Cochrane wanted to update the Board the Arend Fox firetruck. Completed Phase 1.  
Looking for more funds for Phase 2.

Supervisor LeFeber asked for a moment of silence for a Gary Wheat, former board member of 4 
years and currently is serving on the Board of Assessment for the Town.  He was always looking 
out for the good of our community. I have some good memories, and he will be missed.  

On motion of Councilman Coyne seconded by Councilman Harrington the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

 

___________________________________ 
Diana Farrell, Town Clerk


